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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on January 21, 2009. Mayor Tom Theis called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Present: Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson, and Marty Bruns. Staff present: Interim Finance Director/Deputy City Clerk, Cindy Kudrna; Police Chief, Dennis Marks; City Engineer, Dick Ransom; Park & Recreation Director, Angie Cole; Park Maintenance staff, Rick Wolfe; Deputy Chief-EMS, Andrew Sweeny. Guests: Linn County Supervisor, Ben Rogers, Gazette reporter, John Schweitzer, Laurie Sexton, Heather Sexton, Tim Wilson, and Dan Hoffman.
Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda, second by Nancy Melsa. Motion carried. Dick Olson  moved approval of the following Consent Agenda items: Bills Presented; Finance Director’s Report for December 2008; City Clerk’s Reconciliation Report for December 2008; Department Reports: Community Development, Police, Fire, Maintenance, and Park & Recreation; Mayor’s report; Approval of Class C Liquor License w/Sunday Sales for Santiago’s Las dba. Papa’s Sports Bar, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried.  
Introduction of New Staff Members
Park & Recreation Director, Angie Cole introduced Rick Wolfe as the new Park Maintenance personnel. Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage introduced Andrew Sweeney as the new Deputy Chief-EMS personnel. 
Linn County Supervisor-Ben Rogers 
The Linn County Supervisor, Ben Rogers introduced himself to the City Council. Ben Rogers represents the Northeast section of Cedar Rapids and Hiawatha as District #3. 
Blue Spruce 21/2-Year Development Agreement Amendment
The City Council deems it necessary to amend RESOLUTION #08-065 Blue Spruce 21/2-Year Development Agreement correcting Exhibit “A” Address and Legal Description of property to read as follows: 

Address: 1460 Sherman Road


Legal Description: Lot 5 & North 67’ Lot 8, of Stamy Industrial Park Second Addition to Hiawatha, 


Linn County, Iowa 

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #09-013 amending Tax Increment Development Agreement by and between the City of Hiawatha and Blue Spruce Partners, LLC correcting Exhibit “A” Address and Legal Description of Property, second by Linda Bendixen. 
Roll call:

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen

NAYS: None

Resolution #09-013 adopted. 

PAETEC Co. & Woodview Properties, LLC 5-Year Development Agreement
The City Council as received a proposal from PAETEC Co. & Woodview Properties, LLC. (The “Developer”) and in the form of a proposed Agreement for Private Development by and between the City and the Developer. The developer agrees to construct a 20,000 square foot office/warehouse and the City agrees to rebate certain taxes to the developer for a period of five (5) years under the terms of the development agreement. 

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #09-014 approving and authorizing execution of an agreement for private redevelopment by and between the City of Hiawatha and PAETEC Co. and Woodview Properties, LLC, second by Linda Bendixen. 

Roll call vote:

AYES:  Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen
NAYS: None

Resolution #09-014 adopted.
Volunteer Firefighter-Brian Hahn
Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage has requested council consent of Brian Hahn to the Fire Department as a volunteer firefighter-paramedic pending completion of a physical and background checks. Brian Hahn would be part of the city’s non-resident program. Non-resident members put in 6-8 hours a week on stand-by at the station. 

Bob Rampulla moved granting council consent of Brian Hahn to the Fire Department as a volunteer fire fighter-paramedic, second by Nancy Melsa. Motion carried. 

Declaring Official Intent to Reimburse for Projects (Fay M. Clark Memorial Park Playground Equipment, Sidewalk access, & Landscaping 
The City Council previously approved the expenditures of the Fay M. Clark Memorial Park playground equipment, sidewalk access and landscaping installation in the amount of $57,000.00. The city council reasonably expects to reimburse all of these expenditures with the proceeds of bonds, notes or other indebtedness to be issued or incurred by the City in the future. 

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #09-015 declaring an official intent under Treasury Regulation 1.150-2 to issue debt to reimburse the City for certain original expenditures paid in connection with specified projects specifically to the Fay M. Clark Memorial Park playground equipment, sidewalk access and landscaping installation in the amount of $57,000.00, second by Dick Olson. 

Roll call: 

AYES: Linda Bendixen, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson 
NAYS:  None
Resolution #09-015 adopted. 

Police Department-ICOP Video-System Equipment
Police Chief, Dennis Marks has requested council approval for the purchase and installation of an ICOP in-car video system for the Toyota 4Runner in the amount of $5,999.76. Marks also noted that the city would be reimbursed up to $4,000.00 of that purchase from the Governor’s Traffic Safety Bureau grant. 
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #09-016 authorizing the purchase of an ICOP Video System in the amount of $5,999.76 and direct the Police Chief to submit the necessary documentation of the Governor’s Traffic Safety Bureau for reimbursement, second by Nancy Melsa.

Roll call: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen, Marty Bruns, Nancy Melsa

NAYS: None

Resolution #09-016 adopted. 

Fire Department-Autopluse CPR Devices
Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage has requested council approval to purchase two (2) autopluse CPR devices. Nesslage noted that the city would receive a discount of $1,500 if the council chose to purchase two (2) autopluse CPR devices in the month of January with the total cost to be $28,678.00. 
Council member, Bendixen suggested the purchase of one (1) autopluse CPR device in FY 08-09 and the other in FY 09-10.

Linda Bendixen moved to approve one (1) autopluse CPR device and the other in FY 09-10. 
Council member, Bob Rampulla asked if we only purchase one (
1) autopluse CRP device would the city be able to take advantage of the 5% discount.  Chief Nesslage said, “No, the City would not.”

Council member, Bob Rampulla suggested Chief Nesslage pursue the purchase of two (2) autopluse CPR devices with one (1) to be paid in FY 08-09 and the other to be paid in FY 09-10.

Bob Rampulla second the motion presenting RESOLUTION #09-017 approving the purchase of two (2) autopluse CPR devices with one (1) to be paid for in FY 08-09 and the second in FY 09-10 to insure the 5% savings with a cost not to exceed $28,678.00. 

Roll call: 

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla

NAYS: None

Resolution #09-017 adopted. 

Pay Plan Policy & Procedures Amendment
The City Council had deemed it necessary to amend the City of Hiawatha Pay Plan Policy and Procedures to reflect changes made to the Compensation Committee as follows: 
· The Compensation Committee will consist of the Mayor, City Administrator, and two (2) Council members of opposite terms. 

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #09-018 amending the City of Hiawatha Pay Plan Policy and Procedures to reflect the following: The Compensation Committee will consist of the Mayor, City Administrator, and two (2) Council members of opposite terms, second by Dick Olson. 

Roll call: 

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns 

NAYS: None

Resolution #08-018 adopted. 

8th Avenue Watermain & Subdrain Project   

City Engineer, Dick Ransom has reviewed and recommends council approval of Change Order #1 for the 8th Avenue Watermain and Subdrain Project with an increase amount of $421.76 with a revised contract amount of $91,271.97. The change order includes the work required to adjust the sanitary sewer service line at 200 8th Avenue that was in conflict with the new water main. It also includes the work required to insulate water service lines at 203 and 207 8th Avenue due to existing shallow depth. 

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #09-019 approving Change Order #1 for the 8th Avenue Watermain and Subdrain Project with an increase of $421.76 with a revised contract amount of $91,271.97, second by Bob Rampulla. 

Roll call: 

AYES: Linda Bendixen, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla 

NAYS: None

Resolution #09-019 adopted. 

City Engineer, Dick Ransom has reviewed and recommends council approval of Pay Estimate #2 with Tschiggfrie Excavating Co. for the 8th Avenue Watermain and Subdrain Project in the amount of $35,881.29.

Linda Bendixen presented RESOLUTION #09-020 approving Pay Estimate #2 for the 8th Avenue Watermain and Subdrian Project in the amount of $35,881.29 and to direct the City Clerk to make payment to Tschiggfrie Excavating Co, second by Marty Bruns. 

Roll call: 
AYES: Marty Bruns, Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson 

NAYS: None

Resolution #09-020 adopted. 

Capital Improvement Plan (C.I.P.) 

Linda Bendixen moved to postpone the approval of the FY 09-2013 Capital Improvement Plan to gather further information and to continue its discussion on Monday January 26, 2009 at the Budget Work Session schedule for 5:30 P.M., second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried. 
Public Hearing-Amending Code of Ordinances Chapter 99 Sewer Service Charges

The City of Hiawatha is proposing to raise the rate for sanitary sewer from its current rate of 84% of the water rate to 100% of the water rate. The last rate increase was July of 2005. The change in rate would result in a 19% increase in the sanitary sewer charge. Over the last five (5) years, the City has been actively pursuing inspections and repairs to the system to reduce or eliminate extraneous flows to the system. The cost of the inspections and repairs, as well as the increases the City is experiencing in the cost of treatment have made it necessary to adjust the rates at this time.   

Marty Bruns moved to set a public hearing date for council consideration to amend the Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 99 Sewer Service Charges, section 99.02 Sewer Rate for February 4, 2009 at 7:00 P.M., second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried. 

FY09-10 Budget Discussion

The FY09-10 Budget discussion was put on as an agenda item for further council discussion if the council so chose. Mayor Theis stated that the city still does not have the valuation figures to calculate the projected revenue numbers. It was also noted that Linn County traditionally has not met the state requirements in meeting the January 1 deadline. 
Linda Bendixen moved to authorize staff to use last year’s valuation numbers just to get an idea of where the city stands in property tax revenues, so that staff and council could at least get an idea of where they stand for budget purposes.

Marty Bruns moved authorizing staff to use last year’s valuation numbers for FY 09-10 budget projections, second by Nancy Melsa. Motion carried. 
Report from Council Members

Dick Olson shared with the council that he had been notified that the City of Hiawatha has been nominated by the CRCSD Foundation to receive a Special Service to Education Award for their efforts in “Neighbors Helping Neighbors” on February 4, 2009 from 4:30-6:30 P.M. 
Linda Bendixen also noted that she has had conversations with Mediacom regarding the broadcasting of the City’s regular meetings each month. Mediacom is willing to do broadcast the City’s regular meetings at no charge to the City. Bendixen stated there are a few details that need to be ironed out and as soon as the City is notified of the day and time Mediacom will broadcast the meetings we will notify the citizens in the City’s newsletter. 
Placement of items for next Agenda/Setting Work Sessions

Bob Rampulla moved to set a special meeting to consider approving the Capital Improvement Plan for Monday, January 26, 2009 following the city’s Budget Work Session at 5:30 P.M., second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 
Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn at 7:55 P.M., second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 
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Thomas A. Theis, Mayor 
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     Kim Downs, City Clerk
